PAGE  
2










Report 00.234









6 April 2000










File: E/6/2/2

Report to the Policy and Finance Committee

from Philip van Dyk, Policy Analyst, Council Secretariat

Review of Council and Committee Terms of Reference 
1.
Purpose

To start the process for reviewing the Terms of Reference for the Wellington Regional Council and its Committees.   

2.
Background 


The Council last reviewed its Terms of Reference at the beginning of this triennium.  On 30 October 1998, Council resolved that the draft Terms of Reference be referred to the Committees for consideration and recommendation to the Policy and Finance Committee, and that that Committee in turn recommend consolidated Terms of Reference to the Council (refer Report 98.483).  On 10 December 1998 the Council adopted the new consolidated Terms of Reference (refer Report 98.598).    

3.
Comment


As a matter of good practice, it is timely to review the current Terms of Reference.  It is proposed that the approach taken at the beginning of this triennium be used again. Committees would therefore make recommendations on their Terms of Reference in the coming round of Committee meetings.  


Comments on the existing Terms of Reference have been received from Divisional Managers and incorporated into the attached draft document, showing proposed amendments (Attachment).  


Proposed amendments in the attached Terms of Reference reflect:

· Changes in legislation affecting the Council

· Clarification of the role of the Policy and Finance Committee and its status as a special committee

· The addition of a strategic communications role for the Policy and Finance Subcommittee, following the dissolution of the RISC Working Group

· Clarification of the Environment Committee’s roles, and

· Clarification of the Landcare Committee’s roles.  

4.
Communications 

There are no communications opportunities arising at this stage.  

5.
Recommendation


That the Policy and Finance Committee recommend to Council that it refer the attached draft Terms of Reference to the Council’s Committees for consideration and recommendation back to the Policy and Finance Committee, and that that Committee recommend consolidated Terms of Reference to the Council.  
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